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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
Following on my previous announcement of my retirement in 2025, I would like to thank parents for their kind 
words and wishes. I must admit I am looking forward to having more time to myself, but I know I will greatly miss 
my job as Principal of Mount Eliza North Primary  
School.  
 
Open School Afternoon 
Yesterday we opened the school to the community to share and celebrate our students learning. It was lovely to 
see so many families visiting classrooms and specialists’ rooms, and to see students proudly sharing their learning. 
For some this was playing maths games, reading poetry and for others we enjoyed a puppet show!  
Congratulations to all our students and teachers for their work this term! 
 
Nurturing independence and resilience in our students  
Term 4 is the perfect time for our Foundation students to demonstrate their independence by walking themselves 
to and from their classroom each day and unpacking their school bags. We also encourage our parents to utilise 
the kiss and go zone at the front of the school before and after school. That is, in the morning give your child a kiss 
and send them on their way! 
 
A change in supervision after school 
A teacher’s working day finishes at 3.45 two days a week and at 4.45 when we have planning or meetings after 
school. All staff are required to attend planning and meeting sessions. This has meant a change to supervision 
after school. 
Students will be supervised by teachers in the yard after school from 3.30 – 3.45pm. Any students who have not 
been picked up by 3.45 will be taken to the office. Parents will need to collect their children from the office. This 
change is in-line with the current workplace agreement.  
 
Communication  
Effective and efficient communication between the school and home is collaborative, and is based on open  
communication, trust, respect and a shared responsibility for the education of our students. 
If parents would like to meet with their child’s teacher, we encourage you to send an email to organise a mutually 
convenient time.  
When sending emails to teachers, you can expect a reply within 3 working days. There is no expectation that staff 
read or respond to emails after hours.  
The time before school is usually a busy time for teachers as they are setting up their classrooms and getting  
organised for the day. A pre-organised time ensures that adequate time is available for conversations.   
 
Let’s hope we get some warm Spring weather! 
 
Enjoy the holidays! 

Kind regards, 
Julie O'Brien 
Principal  



 

 

FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL CURRICULUM/PYP… 

OPEN AFTERNOON 
This week we had a fabulous Open Afternoon with lots of visitors and proud students who were sharing their 
learning. There are so many great things happening throughout our school from creative writing, poetry, puppets 
and performances. I would like to thank our teachers for their efforts in ensuring that learning is engaging and 
challenging for our students. I am privileged to work with teams each week and experience firsthand the strong 
commitment to improvement and ongoing learning. 
Please enjoy a couple of pictures of our afternoon below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Professional Learning Communities (PLC) 
We have done significant work in embedding Professional Learning Communities within our school (PLC). A PLC is a 
small group of teachers within a school who meet regularly to improve student learning and wellbeing in their 
classrooms. In our context, each year level works as a PLC. The work of PLC is underpinned by data and evidence 
related to student learning and wellbeing, and teaching practice.  This week we had our Staff Reflection meeting 
and part of this involved PLC leaders sharing their latest PLC cycle. The emphasis on improving teaching and  
learning was evident and their willingness as teams to consider new approaches and reflect on current practice 
was amazing.  
In Term Four we are going to focus our PLC work on encouraging positive behaviour by looking at feedback  
approaches and recognition of the many great decisions our students make each and every day. We will spend 
time discussing ways to further embed a culture of respect for every member of our school community. 
Wishing you amazing holidays and we look forward to seeing everyone return in Term 4.  

 

Yours in Learning, 
Caroline Chilianis 
Assistant Principal – PYP and Curriculum 

FROM THE SCHOOL OFFICE 

LUNCH ORDERS ON FINAL DAY OF TERM 
Due to the canteen change over Sara’s last day of sales is Friday 20th September 2024. There are limited sales on 
this day and the available items are listed  on the Flexischools App.  
Please note that the canteen will also be closed on the first two days of Term 4 (Mon. 7th and Tues. 8th October). 
We do apologise for any inconvenience this may present to families. 
 
 
 

Kind Regards, 
Admin Team 
Jo, Amy and Leah 



 

FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL … WELLBEING 
As part of our ongoing efforts to create a supportive and positive learning environment, we are excited to  
announce that our school will be focusing on the theme of Respect for the upcoming term. This initiative aims to 
foster mutual understanding, kindness, and positive interactions both in and outside the classroom. 
 

What will our focus be? 
Throughout the term, we will incorporate lessons and activities designed to help students: 

• Understand the importance of respect – for themselves, their peers, teachers, and the school environment. 

• Learn respectful communication – emphasising listening, empathy, and treating others with kindness. 

• Develop problem-solving skills – promoting peaceful resolution of conflicts and cooperation. 
Practice respect in daily routines – in the classroom, during play, and in the broader school community. 
 

How We Will Achieve This: 

1. Classroom Activities: Teachers will integrate respect-based lessons into the school day, using stories, role-play, 
and group discussions to highlight respectful behaviour. 

2. School-wide Initiatives: Regular teaching of the Respectful Relationships curriculum and discussing examples of 
respectful behaviours during daily circle times. 
Recognition Programs: Students will be recognised for demonstrating respectful behaviour by being nominated for 
a KUDOS award. 
 

How Parents Can Support at Home: 
We believe that a strong partnership between home and school is essential to fostering respectful behaviour in 
children. You can support our efforts by: 

• Encouraging discussions at home about what respect looks like in different situations. 

• Modelling respectful behaviour in everyday interactions. 
Praising your child when they demonstrate respectful behaviour at home or in the community. 
We aim for our focus on respect in Term 4 to serve as a strong foundation for a positive and successful start to 

2025. 
 

Changes to After School Pick Up Times 

We are making some changes to afternoon gate supervision from Term 4 onward. As of Term 4 after school gate 

supervision will end at 3:45pm. Please ensure you have collected your child(ren) from school by this time. If you 

know you’re going to be late for school pick up, please book your child(ren) into Team Kids after school care.  

Until next time.. 

Louise Atkinson 
Assistant Principal 
Wellbeing 

FOUNDATION (PREP) ENROLMENTS AND SIBLING  
ENROLMENTS ARE DUE!  

 

Mount Eliza North is committed to supporting our families through the  
Foundation Enrolment process. 

 

Our Enrolment Offers for Foundation 2025 have been sent. If you are yet to confirm your child’s enrolment please 
ensure to contact the office on (03) 9787 6611 to hold your space!  

 
 

Mount Eliza North Administration Team 

 
Please like and follow our official school  
Facebook account:  
https://www.facebook.com/MountElizaNorthPrimarySchool/  
This is a fun platform for parents to see our students engaging in  
activities.  

https://www.facebook.com/MountElizaNorthPrimarySchool/


 

NEWS FROM THE PE HALL—SPORT WITH  
MRS SEABURGH  

 
 

DIVISION ATHLETICS  
Good luck to our students who will compete in the Division Athletics on Wednesday 9th October at Mornington 
Athletics Track. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AFL Nines Regionals Recount 
On Wednesday the 11th of September, the Year 6 AFL team went to Casey Fields to play AFL nines against four  
other schools. 
When we first got there, we went to warm up (but that’s boring and you don’t want to hear me talk about that), so 
let’s skip to our first game against St Michael’s Grammar. They had their own coach, and we knew that this was 
going to be a tough game. In the first half, they were on top, and things were looking bleak, but in the second half, 
we made a big come-back, and won by a goal kicked in the last five seconds! Everyone was celebrating, and we 
were pumped for our next game against Brighton Primary. 
The game started off with them kicking the first three goals, and the rest- we don’t talk about, let’s just say that. 
Our next game in the day was a bye. We ate up and prepared for our next game against St Joseph’s Primary. AND 
we don’t talk about that game either. All I’m allowed to say is that it wasn't fun.. 
Anyways, our final game was against Skye Primary, who we played (and beat) in the last AFL nines day. Today  
wasn’t any different. They started off looking improved, but after a bit, we gained control of the game and won by 
two goals! 

In conclusion, we won two games and lost two games. It was a fun day, and we had some good competition. 

We all had a great time participating in the AFL 9’s competition. 

By Archie A - 6B 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NAME EVENT NAME EVENT 

Toby A 12/13 yr - 800m Harris 10 yr - relay 

Tyler M 12/13 yr - Shot put Lenny M 10 yr - triple jump and relay 

Tom S 12/13 yr - triple and high jump Charlie P 10 yr - triple jump 

Cooper A 11 yr - 100m and 200m Izzy M 10 yr - long jump 

Samara K 11 yr - 200m Will S 10 yr - 100m and relay 

Ned E 11 yr - triple jump Kaylen H 10 yr - hurdles 

Scarlet H 10 yr - 800m Will B 10 yr - long jump 

Henry S 10 yr - discus and relay Tommy 11 yr - shot put 

Ashlee H 11 yr - high jump     



 

A big thank you to Ken for coaching our AFL team all year. He has dedicated his time to training our students and 

attending our competition days. Our AFL team are very grateful for Ken’s guidance and support. Thank you to our 

parents for coming along and supporting our boys. 

 

UPCOMING DATES FOR TERM 4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Angela Seaburgh 

PE Teacher 

Date Event Location Year Levels 

9/10/24 Division Athletics Mornington Aths Track Selected 4-6 

15/10/24 Division Girls Basketball FBDA Girls team 

19/11/24 Year 6 Beach Program Mills Beach, Mornington Year 6 

20/11/24 Year 5 Beach Program Mills Beach, Mornington Year 6 

21/11/24 Year 5 Beach Program Mills Beach, Mornington Year 6 

25/11/24 Year 6 Beach Program Mills Beach, Mornington Year 6 

YEAR 3 FUN—The Puppet Making Process 
 

In all of the Year 3 classes we have been busy making puppets for a puppet play performance. This is our finale for 

the ‘How We Express Ourselves’ unit of inquiry, where we have been learning about how storytelling conveys a 

message. The materials we needed to make the puppets were stockings, stuffing, felt, fabric, googly eyes, wool and 

wooden sticks. It was so such fun making the characters come to life! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Melissa Clayton 

Classroom teacher 



 

IMPORTANT REMINDER 
FROM OUR CROSSING SUPERVISOR 

TRAFFIC REGULATIONS FOR MOSELEY DRIVE 
From 8.30am to 9.30am and 2.30pm to 4.00pm 

DO NOT TURN RIGHT AT ALL    
Please ensure you stay within your lane on Walkers Road before turning into Moseley Drive to collect 

your children to avoid a traffic incident. 

Chris Crewther Member for Mornington Inspires 
Year 4 Students with Real-Life Stories 

 
Recently, our Year 4 students had a special guest visit: Chris Crewther! As part of our Unit of Inquiry about how 
people create systems to meet the needs and wants of the community, Mr. Crewther shared how different  
systems—like transportation, education, and government—help communities work well and support people’s 
needs. 
 

Mr. Crewther explained that these systems don’t just happen by chance—they are carefully planned to make sure 
everyone’s needs are met. His visit helped us understand how important these systems are in our everyday lives 
and why they matter for our community. 
 

He also talked about the importance of resilience and persistence. He shared stories from his own life about how 
staying strong and never giving up helped him succeed. This was a great reminder for our students that working 
hard and sticking with something, even when it’s tough, can help them achieve their goals. 
 

We were also excited to meet Donna (his office manager) and her training guide dog, Plato. Donna shared her  
story about how Plato will help people with vision impairment. The students were amazed to learn about Plato’s 
special training and how guide dogs play such an important role in helping people with specific needs. 
 

Mr. Crewther’s visit, along with the story of Donna and Plato, made our Unit of Inquiry come to life. We learned 

how real-world systems and support networks work, and how important it is to help others in the community. 

 

END OF TERM LOST PROPERTY 

If you are missing an item of clothing/ lost property please ensure to check Lost Property before the end of term.  
 
Please ask your children to regularly check the lost property for lost possessions during the term if they have  
misplaced an item. 
The school processes a large amount of lost property; a significant proportion of which is not named. Please ensure 
that your children’s names are on all clothing, food storage and sports equipment in order for them to be returned 
promptly. 
 

Unfortunately unidentified items are not able to be stored long term and are donated or discarded at the end of 
term. 



 

MOBILE PHONE POLICY  
 

All Victorian government schools are required to implement a local Mobile Phone Policy. Students who choose to 
bring mobile phones to school must have them switched off and handed in to their teacher at the start of each day. 
All devices will be securely stored at the office during school hours. Students are asked not to have their phone out 
of their school bag whilst in the yard before or after school. If a student needs to make a phone call, they should 
speak to their teacher and go to the school office.  
You can access the school’s Mobile Phone – Student Use & Digital Technologies Policies on the school website.  

 
 
 
   
 
 
 



 



 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


